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MESSAGE FROM OUR SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR 

Msgr. Edward House 
 

Dear Brother Knights: 

 

The following appeared in the April edition of KNIGHTLINE.  I thought it 

worthy of bringing it to your attention. 

 

In March, the Knights of Columbus was named one of the World’s Most 

Ethical Companies by the Ethisphere Institute for the second year in a row.  

All Knights should be proud of this tremendous honour and achievement.  You 

are part of a fraternal society that puts integrity above all else. 

 

Tremendous though it is, being one of the world’s most ethical companies is 

not just an achievement; it’s our legacy and our responsibility.  We owe it to our founder, to our Church, 

and to our members.  As a business, the Knights of Columbus holds a unique place in the world.  For us, 

this means that we must conduct our business in accordance with Catholic principles. 

 

We have established a strict screening process for our investments, and we refuse to invest in companies 

that provide or fund abortions, contraception, human cloning, embryonic stem cell research and 

pornography.  We are an organization by brother knights, for brother knights. 

 

  
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 

Ken Browne 

May 22 

 

Vic Lefebvre 

May 28 

 

Howard McNamara 

May 31 

ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS 
 

Congratulations to: 
 

Reverend Monsignor Edward House 

who will celebrate his 

40th Ordination Anniversary on May 3 

 

Bro. Sam and Timeena Cervoni 

who will celebrate their 

53rd Wedding Anniversary on May 26 
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GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE: 

 

I just want everyone to know how proud our Council 

made Deputy Grand Knight Anthony, Financial 

Secretary Vic Lefebvre and I at the Ontario State 

Convention on the weekend of April 24 – 26. 

 

Our Council received seven awards.  I believe that this 

is an unprecedented accomplishment for a first year 

Council.  Please come to our next meeting on 

Tuesday, May 5 to hear all about them. 

 

Congratulations to our new Brothers; Jim Hession, 

Michael McNamara and Carlos Paixao who took their 

First Degree on April 28. 

 

The month of May will also be a very busy month with 

nomination for next year’s executive, Roses for Life 

on Mother’s Day weekend and the Fourth Degree 

Exemplification on May 23. 

 

Don Prescott 

Grand Knight 

CALENDAR 

OF 

COUNCIL EVENTS 
 

May  5 – Business Meeting 

 Nominations for 

 Council Officers 

 

May 9 & 10 – Roses for Life Collection 

  after all Masses. 

 

May 10 – Mother’s Day 

 

May 23 – Fourth Degree Exemplification 

 St. Mary, Our Lady of the  

 Seven Sorrows Church 

 Kitchener. 

 

June  2 –  Business Meeting 

 Election of Council Officers 

ROSES FOR LIFE SUNDAY 

MAY 9 AND 10 

AFTER ALL MASSES 
 

We will be handing out a decorative “red rose” to all 

parishioners on their exit from church again this 

Mother’s Day.  In return, we will accept their 

donation which we will then donate to the Pro-Life 

movement.  This is our Annual Program to promote 

the gift of life. 

 

We would like to have as a minimum, 2 Brothers at 

each Mass, but ideally we would have 4 Brothers. 

Please call me at 905-523-7518 if you are available 

and give me your preferred time. 

 

Don Prescott 

Grand Knight 

 
 

 

FAMILY FRATERNAL BENEFITS 

 

FROM A BROTHER KNIGHT 

 

Call your Fraternal Adviser 

BRO. TREVOR D’MELLO F.I.C. 

 

1-800-263-KOFC (5632) 

 

E-Mail:  trevor.d’mello@kofc.org 
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PRAYER NETWORK 

In charity, we pray for:  

 

Linda Cupido, daughter-in-law of Brother Guido 

Concetta Iantomasi, mother of Brother Vincent 

Antoinette Pennachetti, wife of Brother Lou. 

Shannon Fraser, niece of Brother Aeneas Mac Isaac 

Andrew Pennachetti, Nephew of Brother Lou 

Maureen Browne, Aunt Bernice Cozens, Murray Thede  

family members of Brother Ken Browne 

 

In her memory, we pray for:  

 

Claire Lefebvre, wife of Brother Vic, who passed away, April 28. 

 

Prayer for Healing 

 

Almighty and merciful Father, by the power of your command, drive away from me all forms of sickness 

and disease. Restore strength to my body and joy to my spirit, so that in my renewed health, I may bless 

and serve you, now and forever more.  

 

To be included in the Prayer Network, contact Bro. Vic Lefebvre at 905-336-3056 or by e-mail at 

kofcholyrosary@outlook.com  

 

 

 

  

Upcoming Events 

THURSDAY, MAY 14, 2015 

PARLIAMENT HILL – OTTAWA 

mailto:kofcholyrosary@outlook.com
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March for Life 2015 – Ottawa 

 

The Canadian National March for Life is an annual event that commemorates the passage of the infamous 

Omnibus Bill C-150, which decriminalized abortion.  Every year thousands of pro-life Canadians descend 

upon Parliament Hill to express their outrage at the legalized and government funded murder of the most 

innocent and vulnerable Canadians – the unborn. 

 

Political leaders in Ottawa insist that the abortion debate is closed, but thousands of people who will march 

on Parliament Hill on Thursday, May 14 beg to differ.  The 17th Annual March for Life will again see 

parents, grandparents and large swaths of high school students calling on the feds to ban abortion in 

Canada. 

 

Schedule of Events: 
Wednesday, May 13 

 7:30 pm – Pro-Life Prayer Service 

St. Theresa of the Child Jesus Parish, 95 Somerset Street West 

 9:00 pm – Candlelight Vigil 

The Canadian Tribute to Human Rights Monument, corner of Elgin & Lisgar Streets 

 10:00 pm – Eucharistic Adoration 

St. Patrick’s Basilica, 220 Kent Street in basement Scavi, enter by side door. 

 

Thursday, May 14 

 10:00 am – Pro-Life Masses 

St. Patrick’s Basilica 

St. Theresa of the Child Jesus 

Notre Dame Cathedral, Sussex Drive 

 12:00 Noon – Gather on Parliament Hill 

March through downtown Ottawa 
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April Events 

Activity levels should start to ramp up again starting 

in May with the launch of our Special Olympics 

Bottle drive for 2015. 

 

We plan to focus our collection efforts around the 

long weekends including Victoria weekend in May, 

the July and August long weekends, Labour Day and 

Thanksgiving. 

Hopefully everyone had a nice Easter and also enjoyed the 

beginning of spring.  The Knights of our council participated in the 

Easter celebrations at the church and some of our council members 

carried the cross on Good Friday.  We had our meeting on April 7th 

and the 4th degree members met on April 9th.  The writer then 

deserted the cooler weather and headed to Florida with my wife 

Dianne.  While we were enjoying the hot weather the rest of our 

council members were enjoying the 4th degree annual dinner held 

on April 17th.  Then on April 24, 25 and 26 the state convention 

was held in Toronto. 

 

Ken Fleming 

Program Chairman 

 

SPECIAL OLYMPICS BOTTLE DRIVE 


